Regular Monthly Meeting
September 9, 2021

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday,
September 9, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Frank
Augustine, Albert Burick, 1ll, and Brandon Rishel present.

Present at the Meeting:

Ron Turk Linda Turk
Matt Pounds

The meeting was called to order and opened with a salute to the flag.

Mr. Augustine announced that previous to the meeting the Board of Supervisors had an executive
session for personnel.

Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve the minutes of the Special Meeting — Bid Opening
on August 24, 2021. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve the minutes of the Regular Monthly Meeting of
August 12, 2021. Mr. Augustine abstained. Motion carried.

Staff Reports/Announcements:

Mr. Justin Data spoke on behalf of Fire Chief David Rishel and reported that there were 56 calls for the
month for the Fire Department and said that Covid-19 calls are beginning to pick up again.

Mr. Burick explained “Touch-A-Truck and the Fall Craft Market” day at the Shenango Community Park on
September 18, 2021. Told the audience to check out the website and social media for more details.

Mr. Augustine reminded everyone that Trick or Treat will be Saturday, October 30 from 5:00-7:00.
Public Comment:

Ron Turk, Baldwin Road, said that his pipe was clogged with stone and garbage and that he needs 3 feet
of pipe to repair the pipe. Mr. Rishel told him that when the pipe is repaired the township will flush the
pipe out.

Action ltems:

Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve payment of the General Fund expenses of
$48,569.32. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve payment of the Payroll Fund expenses of
$88,597.99. Motion carried.



Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve payment of the Fire Tax Fund expenses of
$2,222.06. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve the resignation of Denise Allwine as Shenango
Township Assistant Secretary effective September 24, 2021. The Board thanked her for many years of

service to the community and wished her good luck in her future endeavors. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve the job description of the Clerical Assistant
position. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve the advertisement for the position of Clerical
Assistant. Motion carried.

Resolutions:

Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve Resolution #11 of 2021 — MMO Police Pension.
Mr. Burick explained how the MMO is calculated by the state. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to adjourn.

Meeting adjourned at 6:11 p.m.



